
CHESS NOTES   24.04.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South played hosts to this 
season’s newcomers Horncastle at South Park. After a slow 
start Lincoln had picked up with a good win at leag ue 
leaders and reigning champions Spalding and a win t onight 
would bring them level on points with Spalding with  a game 
in hand. Horncastle, on the other hand, are proppin g up the 
table and needed a good result to avoid being woode n spoon 
contenders. 
 
With Paul Fischer away Geoff Roe was drafted in. Ge off, who 
people in Navenby know as a butcher at Odlings, was  a 
regular at the club until about 10 years ago but wo rk 
commitments took precedence but now has more time a nd has 
returned to the club. Geoff was paired as black on board 4 
against Horncastle captain Andrew Watson as we pick  up the 
game after white has just played 30. Bf2 (see diagr am) 
defending d3 and blocking Geoff’s menacing rook on h2 but 
provided an opportunity for Geoff – can you see it?  
 
Geoff played 30. ...Qe5+ 31. Qe2 Qxa1 winning the r ook 32. 
gxf5 Ne7 33. fxe6 Rf6 34. Qd1 Rxe6+ 35. Kd2 Rd6+ 36 . Bd3 
Qa2+ 37. Kc1 Qe6 38. Bc5 and white still had some 
counterplay threatening 39. Rf8 mate but Geoff saw this and 
played 38. ...Qh6+ 39. Nd2 bxc5 40. Qc2 Kb8 41. Rd1  Bf3 42. 
Rf1 Bg4 43. a5 and finished off his opponent with 4 3. ...c4 
44. Qxc4 Qxd2+ 45. Kb1 Qb2 mate. 
 
Wins also for Dave Bull and James Irwin and a draw for 
yours truly gave Lincoln the spoils by 3½ to ½ and now head 
the table on points difference with a game in hand.  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


